## THUNDER LAKE PROTECTION & REHABILITATION DISTRICT

## **MEETING MINUTES FROM JULY 9, 2022**

An quarterly meeting of the Thunder Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District was called to order by Secretary Greg Weinfurter on July 9, 2022 at 10:05 AM. This was a Zoom meeting. Dean Keckeisen, Dave Brainard, Pat Brainard, Londale Anderson, Sharon Anderson, David Lewandowski, Tom Nelson, Jo Nelson, Tad Pinkerton, Jerry Zorko, Collette Sorgel, John Stauner and Greg Weinfurter were present.

Meeting minutes of the April 9, 2022 meeting were read. Motion made by Dean Keckeisen, seconded by Tom Nelson to accept the meeting minutes as read. Motion Carried.

Treasurers report as of June 30, 2022.
Checking \$8,060.09 - Savings \$8,190.96
Balance in all accounts totaled \$16,251.05
Not deposited yet:
Lottery Credit Settlement Check \$116.16
Gene Step Estate Donation \$5,000.00
Once deposited, totals would then reflect \$21,367.21

Paperwork will need to be filled out for the Gene Step Estate Donation prior to being deposited.

Motion made by Tad Pinkerton, seconded by John Stauner to accept the treasurers report as read. Motion Carried.

Comments were made that there should be a simple audit of our account when treasurers change. That way the previous treasurer is removed from any liability and the new responsibility falls on to the current treasurer.

Greg Weinfurter made a motion that sometime within the next 90 days we trasnfer our Lake District account from Nicolet National Bank to Laona State Bank. When this happens, Pat Brainard, Ingrid Weinfurter, Dean Keckeisen and Collete Sorgel will preform an infornal audit of the trasnfer of funds from Pat Brainard to Ingrid Weinfurter. Tad Pinkerton made a motion to approve seconded by John Stauner seconded. Motion carried.

## **CONTINUED BUSINESS**

**Weed Survey:** Stephanie Boismenue from the Oneida County Land & Water Conversation did not get the weed survey to us until just a few hours prior to our meeting so Greg read the report to the members. Questions were brought up as to why the weedy bays were not sampled. Greg offered to reach out to Stephanie to have them go back and sample the two bays. The other option would be to hire a private company to do a Comprehensive Weed Survey. Dean Keckeisen suggested to see if they can have them come back and canoe into those bays and continue or finish the report. Dean Keckeisen also indicated you are able to pull weeds by hand yourself in front of your own property. Greg Weinfurter had shared with the District that there was a privat firm that did this and that he would re-share the contact information.

**Fish Stocking:** Fish pricing did go up from \$2.15/fish to \$2.50/fish this year. Greg reflected that we had a 100% survival rate on the fish we got last year from Central Wisconsin Fish Farm while we usually have a higher mortality using Silver Moon Springs because of the chemical they use to slow down their metabolism for the transit from Minnisota. Central Wisconsin Fish Farms only has a 4 hour drive.

**Open Discussion:** Lake levels were discussed with the same concerns.

The next meeting date was selected to be October 15, 2022 at 12 noon. Location to be determined.

Greg Weinfurter, Secretary
Thunder Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District